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Farmers’ Input Sought on How to Minimize Conflicts with Neighbors, Towns
The State Agriculture Development Committee (SADC) is seeking successful tips and strategies farmers have used to maintain good relationships with their neighbors and towns, for a publication it is developing to help farmers minimize conflicts. 

“New Jersey is fortunate to have one of the strongest Right to Farm laws in the nation,” said Agriculture Secretary Charles M. Kuperus, who chairs the SADC. “But while it is a good tool for preventing and resolving conflicts, it is not always the best or only one. Sometimes, more informal approaches have worked well for farmers and saved time and money that otherwise would be spent on settling disputes.”
The SADC is compiling advice from farmers that will be published in a pamphlet and discussed by farmers at farmer-panel workshops at various 2008 winter agricultural conferences. All farmer contributions will be kept anonymous.

The SADC is coordinating the project in collaboration with Rutgers Cooperative Extension, the N.J. Department of Agriculture, New Jersey Farm Bureau, and the Northeast Organic Farming Association of New Jersey (NOFA-NJ).  The project is funded by a grant from the Northeast Center for Risk Management Education.

The project team expects to conduct short interviews with as many as 45 farmers by the end of October. Other members of the agricultural community are encouraged to share their advice, tips and strategies through a special website that has been established for the project at http://nj.gov/agriculture/sadc/farmersadvice.htm. Farmers can complete a short survey and anonymously submit their comments directly to the project team through this site.

General advice and approaches are being collected, as well as specific examples of these strategies in action. Strategies can range from something as simple as plowing neighbors’ driveways to setting up an annual meeting with town officials to discuss issues of interest to the agricultural community. 
The SADC administers the Farmland Preservation and Right to Farm programs. For more information on the project, visit http://nj.gov/agriculture/sadc/farmersadvice.htm or contact David Kimmel of the SADC at (609) 984-2504.
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